Brief notes of the workshops at the 

Acton 2026 consultation meeting 

held on October 1st 2009
There were three separate workshops with 41 participants in all.

Workshop A

Urban Design
· Concern was raised that the design of new buildings are of poor quality and are out of character with the existing pattern of development within an area.  Recommend that further design guidance should be developed for individual areas to guide new development.  This would be similar to the design guidance already prepared for the conservation areas, but broadened to cover other areas, which are not subject to such designations.
A40 Green Corridor sites
· Proposals that come forward should ensure improvements in terms of walking and cycling.
· Could sites be considered for community facilities too?
Gypsy Corner/Horn Lane
· There is a need to protect existing shopping parades (e.g. Horn Lane)

· With regard to potential waste management facilities proposed in the Park Royal there is a need for clarity as to the number of sites that are required, the types of waste treated etc.

Green infrastructure
· Sufficient green space must be provided for future generations.  The demand for this space will increase as population increases.
Canal
· Policy criteria should be developed to control development adjoining the canal.  This development should maximise this relationship.
· The ecological value of the canal should be maintained. 
Planning for the elderly
· Does the plan actively plan for the elderly, particularly given the demands of an ageing population?  
Town Centre
· Given the current economic climate maybe there is a need to move away from a consumer-focused culture.  Do we need to make provision for repair and reuse centres within our town centres?

· The group noted that whilst the track record in terms of the success rate of live work units has been poor to date, it was suggested that this might be the case because these developments are wrongly located.  The Council should review its position again with regard to live work units, and consider if these could be more suited in more accessible locations such as town centres.  

· It was noted too amongst the group that Acton has an experienced and specialised workforce.  The plan therefore should build on this strength.  

Aviation    
· Noted that the plan makes no direct reference to Heathrow or the implications of further growth in terms of the environment and surface access.
Car parking standards
· Whilst the group understood the need to curtail parking provision, it was noted that some groups still do require space for parking – notably for businesses and for disabled people. 
Indoor living space standards
· The minimum standards in terms of living space should be reviewed as the current standards are felt to be inadequate.
Workshop B

Population changes
· The creation of new houses will attract people from other boroughs and not Ealing residents.

· Issues of affordability.

Design
· New designs must be good (only built if necessary) and ensure future usefulness.

· Problem of living in tower blocks is sound pollution. 

· Importance in constructing good quality buildings, more energy efficient, particularly better insulated

· BedZed in Sutton – good design, very sustainable. Requirement for more houses like this

· Granulated Design – think about the detail. 

· Design important for tall buildings. 

· Cost of building includes whole carbon footprint for construction and the energy it takes.

· Using proper materials – high rises to ensure good quality.

Transport
· More transport links to facilitate developments away from Uxbridge Road. 

· Crossrail as an “artery” need for North-South links. 

Heritage and open space
· Advocate protection of existing built environment and green open space.

Sustainability
· Importance in constructing good quality buildings

· BedZed in Sutton – good design, very sustainable. Requirement for more houses like this.

Planning For Infrastructure
· Uxbridge Road is already very polluted and built-up. 

· Where is the infrastructure? Schools, hospitals are required to be proposed in the strategy. Why not plan the infrastructure first. The Council cannot separate the two.

· No reason for constructing new buildings; may need to make better use or use them in a different way. Priority to fill current building stock first and refurbish them for new use. 

· Example of Ealing Broadway shopping centre that was well designed and now there are several shops empty. (This point matches with the above one).

· Ensure shabby shops are not allowed to take over an area. 

· Consideration of developing neighborhoods, need for planning “garden cities” while keeping them of “small-scale” with local amenities - Is this concept passed?

General issues
· New buildings need to be properly maintained so they can be sold or redeveloped – sometimes it feels like they have been neglected deliberately.

Housing 
· Concerns about the proposed areas at Uxbridge Road. 

· Need to focus on the development of communities not just high density housing

· Consideration of green spaces ‘in between’ housing for recreation and in the future food production

· Many new homes built will attract (not Ealing residents) but those from other boroughs

· New homes not affordable for current borough’s residents or for their children.

· Making more houses in Ealing just increases demand in Ealing desirable place to live – why not invest in less desirable areas to encourage a spread of desirable/good quality housing across boroughs. 

· The affordable housing should be for families, not just plan affordable houses for single people. 

· Need to offer incentives to refurbish old building, not just build new

· Do we all need to be on “corridors” for new housing? What about hinterland areas?

· A “cap” put on height of new buildings in Acton. They need to stay on a human scale in context of environment. 
Areas of Historic Value
· How will these areas be protected from development?

· Historic buildings in Acton area are part of the area’s identity – will these be protected?
Climate change
· Plans do not seem to take into account of likely energy crisis by 2026 or the fall-out in food, transport, and jobs.
· Cost of building includes whole carbon footprint for construction and the energy it takes. 
Workshop C

Spatial Vision

· Concern expressed that most of the proposed development in the A40 corridor is at Gypsy Corner.

· Greater information requested as to how sites with potential for housing have been selected as suitable, deliverable and achievable.

· Why are housing supply targets higher than neighbouring authorities? What steps have Ealing taken to deal with the threat of higher housing supply targets being imposed by the GLA in the London Plan?

· The rationale for building new homes was questioned and it was suggested that emphasis should be on more resources for improving existing housing stock.

· Concern was expressed at the number of empty properties, particularly flats.

· Clarity was sought as to whether new homes were aimed at people moving into the borough or was intended primarily to meet demand for internal growth?

· Concern was expressed that the emphasis in the plan was on building new homes and not on improving the quality of life of the borough’s existing residents.

Acton A40 Green Corridor

· Concern was expressed that the A40 Green Corridor is not planned as a cohesive unit and that future development will encroach upon the area defined in the existing UDP. A defined 25m strip either side of the A40 was proposed and this should be protected.  More work should be done to deal with A40 noise and pollution. 

Transport

· It was accepted that north-south links are poor and need to be improved.

· There was strong interest in north-south cycle routes, particularly for off-road cycling. 

· It was also suggested that improvements were needed in the Uxbridge Road corridor to be better for cycling.

· A CPZ in Park Royal Road was also proposed.

· Businesses should have adequate parking.

· Concern was express about the use of residential roads used to access Park Royal. Future Park Royal development should consider pollution and effects of heavy vehicles on roads.

Business

· Concern was expressed that there needs to be a balance between the need to build new homes and the need to generate/sustain jobs. It was suggested that 42% of people who work in Park Royal live locally. 

Infrastructure

· Concern was expressed that there was insufficient infrastructure/facilities planned to cater for flat dwellers.

· How do you build new communities? The plan does not deal adequately with the social costs of building more homes and ensure that new communities are both environmentally sustainable and socially cohesive. 
· Cemeteries should not count towards open space.
· Concern expressed that there is not enough open space. Areas such as East Acton were short of green space.
Disclaimer:

The views and opinions expressed or implied at the public consultation meetings are those of taking part in the workshops and do not represent the views of the council. 

